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Dear Fellow Old Boys,

Greetings!

Let me begin with a most pleasurable 
task of informing you two pieces of 
delightful news which some of you 
might already know. 

Firstly, two of our most distinguished 
Old Boys and Past Presidents, Mr. A 
de O Sales (Sonny) and Mr. Nicholas 
Ng, the Alternate Supervisor of LSC, 
were honoured with “Affiliation to 
the La Salle Brothers” during the 
visit of the Superior General of the 
Lasallian Institute worldwide, Brother 
Alvaro Rodriguez Echeverria, to Hong 
Kong in March.  This is a very rare 
honour bestowed on only a highly 
selected few for their significant and 
life long contributions to the Lasallian 
Community and the community at large.  
On a lighter note, in explaining the title 
of “Affiliation to the La Salle Brothers” 
which can be quite a mouthful, one of 
our Past Presidents whose identity shall 
remain anonymous for reasons obvious, 
has affectionately dubbed Sonny and 
Nicholas as our “Ai-Ya Brothers”!  Read 
more about the awards in other sections 
of this newsletter and Brother Alvaro’s 

impressions of his visit to Hong Kong 
on our website.

Secondly, there is more good news from 
the school’s soccer teams.  After being 
crowned the C-grade Champion, the 
school’s soccer teams have also captured 
the Overall Champion in the Inter-
school Soccer Competition 2009-10, 
a crowning glory last attained ten years 
ago.  Befittingly, during the visit to and 
training session at the La Salle College 
soccer pitch on 19 May by the South 
China Athletics Association Football 
Club (“SCAA”), the reigning League 
Champions, Mr. Steven Lo (Chairman 
of SCAA Football Management 
Committee), Mr. Kim Pan Gon (Head 
Coach) and Mr. Li Hai Qiang (Captain 
of SCAA) presented our school team 
with the Champion Shield of the Inter-
school Soccer Competition.  We look 
forward to more exchanges between the 
school teams and SCAA in future.

Some years ago, I came across the 
following excerpt from the 1957 Silver 
Jubilee Lasallite: An unfailing source of 
inspiration to a La Salle Old Boy is the 
integral loyalty to the past: the silent and 
deeply personal fidelity in daily conduct to 
the La Salle ideal - the allegiance of a man 
to the pure vision of life formed in boyhood 
years, an allegiance which no adversity can 
shake.  I have kept this with me as an 
inspiration for the best and worst of 
times since.

La Salle Old Boys are often viewed as 
a special bunch, we are “something 
more”, fiercely loyal and with unique 
camaraderie.  But what is the meaning 
of loyalty in the Lasallian sense?  It 
should mean more than singing our 
school song whenever we gather or go 
cheering for our boys in inter-school 
competition once in a while.  Loyalty 
to La Salle is a love and commitment, 
a love of our Alma Mater expressed 
in actions in our daily lives but 
especially when La Salle is in need.  
Loyalty is while we celebrate the great 
achievements of La Salle and we are the 
fortunate beneficiaries, we unwaveringly 
do our own if smaller part to advance 
these accomplishments.  Loyalty is the 
countless acts of love and kindness in 
support of La Salle of which some are 
particularly commendable when they 
have no witness and are unrecorded.  
Loyal Old Boys must not just accept 
but practice and protect the La Salle 

ideals in the spirit of “Faith, Zeal and 
Community”. 

Lasallians are of strong if varied 
convictions and beliefs.  We argue 
and debate our differences often and 
vigorously but when all is said and 
done, we come together as an indivisible 
group and pledge our allegiance to not 
just our College or the Association but 
to the ideals La Salle represents.  If you 
find faults with this Association, make 
it a better one by joining its ranks and 
work to correct them.  I believe there is 
commonality in our aspirations however 
varied and there is more convergence 
than differences.  Indifference and 
contempt are our biggest enemies 
but the cynical and the indifferent 
know not of what they miss.  Hence, 
I challenge each and every Old Boy to 
spring to action to make our loyalty to 
La Salle a greater cause than self, and in 
the process, make the Association, the 
College and our community a better 
place for all.

When you read this, I should be in 
the San Francisco Bay Area attending 
the 2010 LSCOBA Global Reunion, 
probably the last function in my official 
capacity as President before the AGM 
which is scheduled for Friday, 23 July 
2010.  My current term as President is 
drawing to a close, it is my third and 
definitely last.  It’s often said that being 
the President of OBA these days is like 
having a second full time job, it certainly 
felt that way at times but love knows no 
labour.  Please allow me to take this 
opportunity to express my gratitude 
to all members for their opinions, 
trust and support; to the Committee 
Members and ad hoc committees for 
their time, effort, sacrifices and an all 
around good job during the past three 
terms; and to my wife, who regularly 
reminded me of the last sentence, and 
family for their understanding and 
patience.  May the next administration 
be blessed with even more of the same.  
Thank you! 

Yours in de La Salle,

Charles Chan (77)
President 
president@lscoba.com 

Platinum Jubilee
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Reverend Brother Alvaro, Superior General of the Christian 
Brother and Lasallian Institute Worldwide last visited Hong Kong 
in 2003 and after seven years, returned to the territory in March 
this year accompanied by Brother David Hawke, Brother Superior 
of the Asia Pacific Region.  During his stay in Hong Kong, Bro. 
Alvaro, together with Bro. David Hawke, paid a visit to La Salle 
College and attended the reception dinner hosted by the College 
in his honour on 25 March. 

The dinner, held in the school hall, was attended by hundreds 
of guests including Christian Brothers in the Penang District 
(which includes Hong Kong, Malaysia, Singapore, Vietnam and 
Philippines), principals, teachers, parents and students from all 
Christian Brothers schools in Hong Kong.  

A short variety show performance by students of various Christian 
Brothers schools was followed by one of the highlights of the 
evening, the citation presentation of “Affiliation to the La Salle 
Brothers” by Bro. Alvaro to Mr. A de O Sales (Sonny) and Mr. 
Nicholas Ng, our alternate School Supervisor, for their significant 
and life long contributions to the Lasallian community and the 
community at large.  The “Affiliation to the La Salle Brothers” was 
bestowed to only a highly selected few over the world, over the 
years with Sonny and Nicholas, two illustrious Past Presidents of 
the Association, the only recipients in Hong Kong. 

Charles Chan (77)
President

Visit to Hong Kong by Rev. Brother Alvaro Rodriuez 
Echeverri, Superior General of the Christian Brothers
and the “Affiliation to the La Salle Brothers” of A de O Sales and Nicholas Ng

Band of Brothers with the two Affiliates and part of OBA Committee

Brothers, full & allifiated

Bro. Alvaro, Bro. Patrick with Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Ng

A full house welcomes Bro. Alvaro &  
Bro. David Hawke

Bro. Alvaro and Bro. David Hawke, always cheerful!

Bro. Alvaro and former VPs Peter Chiu and  
Joseph Chung, with OBA President Charles Chan
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Rome, May 13, 2010 
Lasallian Family 
Hong Kong  

Dear Lasallians 

Fraternal greetings as I recall the many fond memories I have of my visit in March to Hong Kong; a “Lasallian city.”  The festive 
dinner held at La Salle College, Kowloon, gathered together representatives of all who take great pride in being Lasallian. During 
that event I met Brothers, teachers, administrators, supervisors, parents, students, old boys, Lasallian Educational Council 
members, representatives of Boards and parent teacher organizations, benefactors and affiliated members, all of whom left me 
with a lasting impression of the vitality of the Lasallian family in Hong Kong. 

Mindful of its origins when the Lasallian seed was planted by the missionary Brothers many years ago the Lasallian Family 
has grown and developed admirably and now finds its expression in quality Lasallian schools responding to specific needs of 
students, not only from Hong Kong but also from mainland China. The Lasallian educational mission in its schools witnesses a 
vast number of dedicated people who as administrators, teachers and other staff touch hearts, teach minds and transform lives 
daily. 

As I commented during my visit; while the buildings that constitute our schools are important, it is people and the relationships 
between them that are most important. We inherit from St John Baptist de La Salle, our Founder that beautiful quality of 
being “brothers” and “sisters” to one another and especially to the young people entrusted to our care. May all, who daily 
meet the students in the schools, keep as a top priority relationships with the students as they carry out their professional 
responsibilities. 

The collaboration between the Brothers and Lasallian partners at all levels but especially in the governance and management 
of the schools is indeed a hallmark of the Lasallian educational mission in Hong Kong. It is a sign of hope in the future that 
Lasallian partners are accepting responsibility as supervisors and adminstrators of the schools. 

The outstanding dedication, loyalty and commitment of the old boys to their alma mater and the Brothers within Hong Kong 
and beyond is impressive and indicative also of the vitality of the Lasallian family. 

Our mission would not exist were it not for the students and their parents who enroll and seek to enroll their sons and daughters 
in Lasallian schools. To meet the students at De La Salle, Fanling, representatives of the students of all the schools at the 
celebratory dinner and engage with the Lasallian youth was one of the highlights of my visit and has left a lasting impression on 
me. The young people embrace the values of Faith, Service and Community. To the young people I extend my warm greetings. 

Over a number of years now you have participated in a variety of Lasallian formation programmes at the local level and in the 
Pacific – Asia Region. You have built upon these experiences and contextualized them. In the international assembly on the 
Lasallian Educational Mission, held in Rome in 2006, formation was the first priority recommended by the Delegates for the 
Institute. Thank-you for making it your priority. 

All families have their challenges and the Lasallian Family is no exception. Recently you have welcomed Brothers from other 
countries in PARC to work or study in Hong Kong. A challenge I urge you to take up is the promotion of vocations to the 
Brothers’ life and other Lasallian vocations as determined by the 44th General Chapter in 2007.   

Another challenge is to reflect on what are the new realities of poverty, not only in your city, but in the international arena and 
how do you respond and educate young people to respond. 

During my meeting with the Lasallian Education Council I announced that the Institute sees the Lasallian mission in mainland 
China as a priority building on the work commenced by Brother David Liao. I was pleased to hear of a number of initiatives 
proposed to further develop a Lasallian outreach to the mainland. In association with the imminent inauguration of the Lasallian 
East Asia District and the PARC Region I encourage your ongoing involvement in this important venture for the Institute. This 
is a challenge which I am confident the Lasallian Family in Hong Kong will continue to embrace. In few days on 15th May we will 
celebrate the feast of our Founder, St John Baptist de La Salle. On this day I remember in prayer the Lasallian Family throughout 
the worl  and I will pray for you in appreciation for that great Lasallian vitality you expressed during my visit and asking God’s 
blessings on you and your mission. 

Fraternally in St John Baptist de La Salle
  

Br. Alvaro Rodríguez Echeverría 
Superior General

Brother Alvaro Rodríguez Echeverría, Superior General of the Christian Brothers has sent a letter to the Hong Kong Lasallian Family following 
his visit in March 2010.  Brother Patrick Tierney, Director of La Salle Brothers of Hong Kong introduces the message:

Dear Lasallian Alumni,

We are indeed delighted to receive the letter below from Brother Alvaro, our Superior General.  He reflects on his recent visit to Hong Kong, 
reminds us of the highlights and of the exciting challenges we face.  May his letter be our inspiration and guide as we move forward in the spirit 
of Faith, Service and Community.

With every good wish,
Brother Patrick

Fraternally in St John Baptist de La Salle
  

Br. Alvaro Rodríguez Echeverría 

Letter From Superior General of the Christian Brothers to Lasallians
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LSCOBA &  SMPSA Joint Happy Hour Gathering

death of Edward Filomeno Hyndman, a 
student of LSC, and who lied about his 
age so that he could join the VDC in 
defence of HK.  The car he was travelling 
in was hit by a Japanese bomb on 20 
December near Magazine Gap Road, and 
after being mortally injured, he died of 
his wounds on 31 December 1941.

At the close of the visit, Brother Jeff 
led the group to pray around the grave 
of Hyndman, and flowers were offered 
to all our deceased brothers.  Several of 
the participants had time to spare, and 
they drove to Sai Wan Military Cemetery, 
where the names of another dozen 
Lasallian (teachers and Old Boys) War 
Dead were located on the commemorative 
walls, and the participants again offered 
the War Dead prayers and flowers.

The visit was an eye opener for all, and 
the participants greatly appreciated the 
circumstances of the War, and the effort 
and ultimate sacrifices our Old Boys 
made almost 70 years ago.  A number 
of participants asked if the OBA could 
organise more similar walks, and the 
committee is now considering new walks 
for later in the year.

Mark Huang (85)
Heritage Subcommittee

Note: The OBA is currently working on a detailed 
research of the War Dead Lasallians in Hong 
Kong, including Old Boys and staff of St Joseph’s 
College.  Anyone who is interested in taking part 
and offering some time on this project, please 
contact Mark Huang at heritage@lscoba.com, or 
via the OBA Office at 2336 2985.  No prior 
experience required, just an interest in the subject 
will more than suffice.  

Heritage Walk - Stanley Internment 
Camp and Military Cemetery

The group outside St Stephen’s School Chapel

After the ‘long’ Easter holiday, everyone 
has been busy catching up with their 
lives, work and numerous emails…… 
What can top this up better than a pint 

of chilled beer or a glass of white-wine 
spritzer after the whole week of work?  
Joint Happy Hour with St. Mary’s Past 
Students’ Association(SMPSA)!!!

Being the first-ever joint association 
gatherings among St. Mary’s Canossian 
College alumnae and La Salle Old Boys, 
the Easter Happy Hour was jointly 
organised by LSCOBA and SMPSA on 
16 April @ the Club Lusitano, Central. 
The night picked up at around 7pm, as 
many new faces crossover with familiar 
ones.  Both SMCC alumnae as well as 
our Old Boys joined together for a nice 
causal chat with a glass of fine wine in 
hand.  The peak period of the night fitted 

around 60-odd people in the club, and the 
background music was mixed with all the 
energy, laughter and conversations by the 
lot – putting all work behind and simply 
enjoying the atmosphere, wine and most 
importantly - the ‘Happy Hour’.  Some of 
us even stayed behind at the Club for a 
proper traditional Portuguese dinner!

We look forward to seeing you at the next 
Happy Hour!

Eric Chow (00) 	
Ricky Chow (03)	   
Recreation Subcommittee

The OBA organised a Heritage Walk to 
Stanley on 17 April.  The group was blessed 
with relatively cool weather considering 
it was April, and also honoured to have 
Geoff Emerson to lead the walk.  Geoff is 
a historian who specialises in the history 
of Stanley Internment Camp and wartime 
Hong Kong, and he has also published a 
book on the subject in 2008.

The attendees consisted of some 16 Old 
Boys and friends, together with Brother 
Jeff Chan, who recently joined the 
Hong Kong La Salle College Brothers’ 
Community.  The group first received an 
overview of the visit and some description 
of the Japanese attack on Hong Kong.  
Then the group proceeded to the Stanley 
Internment Camp grounds, and Geoff 
gave detailed descriptions of the life in 
the camps.  

The Internment Camp was used to 
confine the majority of western civilians in 
Hong Kong after the colony governor Sir 
Mark Young surrendered on Christmas 
Day 1941.  Geoff also showed us where 
each nationality congregated, including 
the apartments where two American 
La Salle Brothers were likely interned 
for several months in early 1942, before 
being sent abroad for exchange.  

After lunch at the Officers’ Club, the 
group had 30 minutes free time to visit 
the Correctional Services Museum, and 

then proceeded to St Stephen’s College 
to visit the school’s heritage collection.  
Geoff also shared on the school’s history, 
including the Japanese attacks on the 
school grounds.   

Then at the school chapel, where among 
other sharings, Geoff pointed out the 
features contained in a beautiful stained 

glass window, which commemorates the 
internment.  All participants were very 
impressed with the efforts the school has 
made to preserve its rich history.  

Then the group made their way to the 
Stanley Military Cemetery.  There are 
almost 600 burials that relate to World 
War II deaths there, of which at least four 
of those are LSC Old Boys: Peter and 
Albert Ulrich, Manuel Heleodoro Ozorio 
and Edward Filomeno Hyndman.  

After hearing Geoff’s sharings on a 
handful of graves on the cemetery 
grounds, the group moved to the section 
of the cemetery which contained the HK 
Volunteer Defence Corps graves.  At 
that point, Elden Lai (82), who has been 
carrying out research on the War Dead 
of Lasallians for some years, offered an 
overview of each of our four War Deads, 
in front of each man’s graves.  

As if by divine guidance, only a day 
before the visit, Elden discovered new 
information on the circumstances of the 

The group listening to stories 
of war dead Old Boys

Grave of Edward Filomeno  
Hyndman

The stained glass 
window in the Chapel   
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It has been an over 30 year tradition of the Association to organise two Past 
Presidents Dinners (“PP Dinner”) for each term.  To accommodate the busy 
schedules of Past Presidents (“PPs”) and current committee members alike, it was 
resolved last year to instead hold one PP Dinner for each term and the date was set 
as the Friday of the week of the Feast Day of our Founder, St. John Baptist de la 
Salle, which is 15 May.

The PP Dinner, held on 14 May at the Aviation Club in the old Kai Tak Airport, 
was attended by some thirty Past Presidents, present committee members and 
honoured guests including Bro. Patrick, Bro. Alphonsus together with Mr. Wong 
Yen Kit and Bro. Steve Hogan, the Principal and Principal designate respectively.  
The dinner this year had a few added dimensions: firstly, we bid farewell to our 
Principal, Mr. Wong, who will be retiring this summer after some 36 years of 
dedicated service to La Salle.  Mr. Wong gave an emotional farewell speech upon 
receiving a commemorative plaque from the Association presented by Bro. Patrick.  
Secondly, we welcomed Mr. Wong’s successor, Bro. Steve from New Zealand who 
talked about his impressions of the College, the students and Hong Kong in general 
after spending a month here.  He remarked that he was particularly impressed by 
the solidarity amongst the Old Boys and their closeness with the school in probably 

his first ever speech in 
Hong Kong!  Thirdly, we 
celebrated the “Affiliation 
to the La Salle Brothers” of 
A de O Sales (Sonny) and 
Nicholas Ng.  “Affiliation 
to the La Salle Brothers” is 
a rare honour bestowed to 
only a highly selected few 
for their significant and life 
long contributions to the 
Lasallian community and 

the community at large over 
the world, over the years.  We are very proud that two of our most illustrious PPs 
were so honoured and they are the only recipients in Hong Kong.  Befitting one of 
the original intentions of PP Dinners, a short presentation prepared by the current 
committee was shown at the end of the dinner to illustrate the works, plans and 
latest of the Association and valuable opinions were voiced by our seasoned leaders. 

Charles Chan (77)
President

Past Presidents’ Dinner

One Full and two Ai-Ya Brothers

Bro. Steve’s 1st speech

Principal Wong’s emotional farewell remarks

Introducing the happy guests

The Class of 1985 has planned for a Reunion Gathering to mark the 25th 
Anniversary of our graduation.  A dinner has been planned for 11 September, 
Saturday, back at the School together with a planned visit to both the College 
and the new Primary School.  

All classmates of the year, please mark the date and contact one of the 
following for further information: 

Anthony Lam ( lam_tony@hotmail.com ) 
Dwight Chan ( dwight@suncheong.com ) 
Mark Huang ( markhuang1985@lscoba.com ) 
Raymond Ho ( raymondho_lsc85@yahoo.com.hk ) 
Roger Lee ( rogersflee@gmail.com ) 

Alternately, please join the Facebook Group “LSC 85” and you will find 
further details there together with many of our classmates.  See you then! 

The Class of 85 Reunion Organising Committee 

Class of 85 Reunion

Photo from our Class Reunion in �005

OBA Committee with Principals and Brothers

5www.lscoba.com
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A workshop on interview skills for university admission was 
jointly organised by the OBA and the LSC Careers Guidance 
Team on 8 May 2010 (1:30 – 5:00 pm), soon after the form 7 
students finished their HKAL exams.  This is the fourth year 
we held this workshop whereby every student could choose to 
attend one or two mock interviews according to their choices 
of studies in JUPAS (Joint University Programmes Admissions 
System) application.  We received overwhelming support from 
Old Boys, with 34 of them coming from different professional 
backgrounds to act as interviewers for the university faculties 
of architecture, business & finance, engineering, law, medicine 
and social sciences. 

A few days before the workshop, a lecture on interview and 
communication skills was given to the students.  So they all 
came to the workshop dressed up properly as if they were 
attending the real interviews.  Two Old Boys worked together 
as a panel and we had a total of 27 group interview sessions 
conducted for about 100 students.  Resembling the real 
interviews, each student did a self-introduction in turn and the 
group then discussed on a given topic among themselves.  For 
example, the topic for business & finance faculty was “Is there 
a property bubble in Hong Kong? Should the government 
intervene?” and that for the medicine faculty was “Discuss 
mental illness in Hong Kong and how do you deal with stress 
and pressure”. 

The Old Boys assessed the students in terms of appearance, 
attire, as well as speaking and interaction skills.  At the end 
of the group discussion, each student was given evaluation of 
his performance and advice on how to perform better at the 
real interviews.  We also helped them to fine-tune their self-
introduction so as to impress the interviewers.  Some students 
presented their resumes and asked for Old Boys’ advice 
while others stayed behind to seek further guidance in career 
planning and prospects. 

It was certainly a good occasion for the Old Boys to offer direct 
face-to-face assistance to our student brothers.  With very 
positive feedbacks from the School and the students, this has 
become an annual program and we will continue to need the 

support of our many Old Boys.  You are welcome to contact 
any of the undersigned if you are interested to help in this 
program for the coming year.

We would like to thank Ms. Cecilia Tang (Vice-Principal), Ms. 
Florence Chow (Career Mistress), Hesione Leung and the 
following Old Boys for their time and effort in making this 
program a success:

Stanley Shum (79)
Student Affairs Subcommittee

Form 7 Interview Workshop

Architecture:  

Dr. Gordon Fong (76) Albert Ng (78)

Medicine:  

Dr. KI Law (parent) Dr. Poon Yat Sing 
(parent) 

Dr. Anthony Ying (79)

Dr. Henry Kwok (84)  Dr. Gabriel Yip (85) Dr. Philip Chiu (87) 

Law:  

Vitus Leung (80) Dominic Wai (80) Simon Chan (85) 

Derek Wong (99) Desmond Cheung (04)

Engineering: 

Patrick Chan (77) KF Chan (80) Steve Mok (83)

Business & Finance:  

Alan Lui (79) Duncan Mak (81) Johnny Mok (81)

Roger Lee (85) Marquis Lui (88) Denis Tse (93)

Alan Cheung (93) Clement Tam (94)

Social Sciences:  

Anthony Chow (79) Sidney Fung (79) Leonard Chu (83)

Roy Lam (83) Mark Huang (85) Kelvin Lin (89)

David Fong (88) Samson Yim (88) Tim Tam (94)

Peter Yip (94)

La Salle College Old Boys’ Association Newsletter / Vol.29   No.4  June  2010�
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The South China Athletics Association Football Club visited La Salle College on 18 May for a practice match with the school team and 
to try out the new 4G soccer field.  The following is an excerpt from the Club’s blog:

南華試用「喇沙書院」第四代人造草場為喇沙校隊加油
喇沙書院現時為本港唯一「第四代人造草場」之擁有者，今次南華專程前往作一課完整之操練，是由於較早前球員於日本曾於第四代
人造草場上練習，感覺草地質素很理想，而香港球場匱乏，如第四代人造草效果理想，南華足球隊將向目前積極研究草地改良之南華
會，及其他有關方面提供詳盡意見。

喇沙書院一向著重學生於體育興趣方面的培養，學校足球隊於學界成績斐然。其中C  Grade奪得本年度學界足球比賽冠軍外，ABC 
Grade的總體成績，亦成為學界足球比賽之總冠軍。

南華是次到喇沙書院練波，除予校隊成員及同學們觀操機會，在操練後亦舉行頒獎禮，將足球隊於學界取得之獎項，由南華球員直接
頒贈予同學手上，對他們的努力作出正面鼓勵。

南華目前擁有兩大衛星球隊：灣仔南華，以及香港大學足球隊。於南華的青訓計劃中，亦有空間與中學達成合作。

是次南華full  team探訪喇沙書院，南華表示只是一個開始，望日後與喇沙書院達成更長遠之合作計劃，鼓勵學界重視足球運動，培養
學生「德智體群美」之中的團體精神，透過個人技術鍛鍊及團體合作訓練，讓學生們更建康平衡地成長發展。

A total of 34 Old Boys showed up for the event held on 28 May at the popular and easily accessible Faldo Course of Mission Hills 
Golf Club, and indeed more than half of the players chose to make their own way to the golf club. 

We found ourselves being lucky with the weather again, as it was not as hot as we would expect and the few minutes of shower 
during the round did not affect us at all.  The tournament was very closely contested and in fact the top 6 players were only 
separated by one single Stableford point (with two scoring 36 and four scoring 35 points) and the winners had to be decided by 
count-back.

 Champion John Ribeiro (78)
Second Frankie Lam (78)

Third Michael Tang (76)
Best Score Alvin Choi (97)

Best Front 9 Miguel Ozorio (78)

Best Back 9 Robert Cheng (77)
Longest Drive Alvin Choi (97)

Nearest Pin Joseph Lau (77)
Dale Chan (75)
Gilbert Lau (81)
Alvin Choi (97)

The winners were as follows:

LSCOBA 2010 SUMMER GOLF TOURNAMENT

During lunch, quite a few Old Boys asked me for the smart-
looking souvenir golf shirts and back packs for the 15th 
anniversary golf tour to Malaysia, so make sure you do not 
miss these big events in the future.

I would like to thank Thomas Tung (77) for assisting me in 
organising this event. Needless to say, I have to thank all the 
participants for their kind support.

Roger Wong (75)  

South China Athletics Association Football Club visits La Salle College
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Champions in the Accounting Software Applications 
Competition 2010 

For the 7th consecutive year since 2004, the School was crowned Overall 
Champion from among 70 participating secondary schools in the S4 and S5 
Groups of the Accounting Software Applications Competition 2010 organised 
by the Institute of Vocational Education.  We also captured the Championship 
of Kowloon Region in S6 and S7 Group. 

School Dance Team 

The School Dance Team captured the Highly Commended Prize (甲等獎) in 
the 46th Schools Dance Festival (Modern Dance--Group & Trio).

Inter-School Table Tennis Competition 2009/2010  
(Division One) 

The Table Tennis Team captured the Overall Champion for the 9th time over 
the past 10 years.  The team captured the champion in both B and C grades 
and came second in A grade. 

BOCHK Rising Star Award 2009/2010

LSC won the BOCHK Rising Star Award (Boys Schools) for the season 
2009/2010.  The trophy is awarded to the school achieving the best all-round 
performance from four development sports, including Archery, Beach Volleyball, 
Indoor Rowing and Tenpin Bowling organised by the Regional Committee and 
fully sponsored by the BOCHK Charitable Foundation.

We want to hear 
from you!

This Newsletter serves as a platform to 
disseminate news of the School, LSCOBA 
and Lasallians.  So if you have news, such 
as Lasallians getting married, expecting new 
family members, relocating, being promoted 
etc, or if you are aware of any Lasallian who 
has returned to the arms of our Lord, do let 
us know so we can share the joy and bear the 
sorrow together as a family.

We also welcome articles from members 
and if you have something to share with 
your fellow Lasallians, please don’t hesitate 
to send them to us.  In order to ensure the 
integrity of the Newsletter, we reserve all 
rights to accept, reject, edit and change the 
article but will do so in full consultation with 
the author.  Please send your submission by 
email to newsletter@lscoba.com or by fax to 
2339 3838.  We are certainly eager to hear 
from you all so please don’t hesitate to sent 
us any suggestion you might have!

LSCOBA invited Mr. Y K Choi, former deputy chief executive of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority, to give a talk at the 
2010 Round Table Dinner on Friday, 28 May.  There were 6 tables of Old Boys and current students, amongst which was 
Mr. Choi’s son Alvin (97).  After the sumptuous Portuguese main course, Mr. Choi talked about the ups and downs of Hong 
Kong’s economy since the early 1960s.  He remembered all of them and was proud of the prudent measures taken to guard 
against the negative impact brought about by the numerous market crashes.  He reiterated the importance of extending the 
breath and depth of Hong Kong’s financial system in order to stay ahead of the competition from major Mainland cities.  
After discussing the various challenges and opportunities facing the Hong Kong banking sectors, Mr. Choi took several 
questions from the participants.  The evening ended with the traditional singing of our school song and the group took the 
opportunity to pose for group photos.

Gordon Fong (76)
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